
SSSSSSSS TTTTTTTT .  J.  J.  J.  J.  J.  J.  J.  JOHNOHNOHNOHNOHNOHNOHNOHN         NNNNNNNN EUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANN         PPPPPPPP ARISHARISHARISHARISHARISHARISHARISHARISH                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

     44800 WARREN RD.  CANTON, MI.  48187                                      

PARISH OFFICE 734-455-5910  • RELIGIOUS FORMATION 734-455-5986 

WWW.STJOHNNEUMANN.US 

 IN THE SPIRIT 
 

@St. John Neumann Par-

ish 
 

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

 

 
October 28, 2012 
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Master, I want to see. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neualt. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be   submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests,   however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of October 13 & 14, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  15,760.50 
Loose Offerings           $    2,618.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,702.50 
Facility Maintenance           $        30.00 
Debt Reduction            $       493.00    
Misc Income                    $       326.00 
Total Income            $  20,930.00 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 10/14/12)              $ 408,356.34 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-10/14/12)       $ 
433,274.40 

  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits              44 
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Hello to you all! 

In Pope Benedict XVIth  Apostolic Letter Porta Fidei he declared the year from October 11, 2012 – November 24, 2012 as the 
year of faith.  This is something I will address in later articles.   With this in mind,  the United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops have listed saints of the month for the Year of Faith.  I thought I would let you know  the saint  for the month of    
November. 

November – St. Frances Xavier Cabrini, M.S.C. – Missionary and founder of the Missionary Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

“Francis Xavier Cabrini was born into a family of thirteen children. Due to health reasons, her first request to join a religious 
community was refused, but she was finally able to take her vows in 1877. Soon after being named prioress of the Missionary 
Sisters of the Sacred Heart, she was urged by Pope Leo XIII to become a missionary in the United States. However, the house 
that had been promised to her for an orphanage was unavailable when she reached New York City, and the archbishop         
advised her to return to Italy. Frances departed from the archbishop’s residence all the more determined to stay and               
establish that orphanage. And she did. In 35 years, Frances Xavier Cabrini founded 6 institutions for the poor, the abandoned, 
the uneducated and the sick, and organized schools and adult education classes for formation in the Catholic Faith. She died 
of malaria in her own Columbus Hospital in Chicago in 1917. She was the first United States Citizen to be canonized, and she is 
known as the patron saint of immigrants.” (USCCB website) 

I NEED HELP!  We have a HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE and we need more people as a part of this.  As you know, we have             
hospitality weekends along with a few other times throughout the year in which we do things.  A group of people, on the 
HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE, make this possible.  Currently we have a small handful of people who are a part of this but they 
need help and so do I!  SO PLEASE consider being a part of this group.  This is an easy thing to do that makes, not only people 
of the parish feel welcome, but guests as well.  Please call the office and speak to Jan Jacobs to let her know you are more 
than willing to help! 

 

A reminder to the 5:30 mass crowd, there is a brief meeting with you all immediately following mass. 

 

Peace 

 

Fr Ron Richards 

 

Office of Priestly Vocations 

Next week, November 1-4, men ages 18-55 seeking to determine if God is calling them to the Roman Catholic priesthood are 
invited to a discernment weekend at Sacred Heart Major Seminary. 

During the weekend, men will be able to meet with seminarians and learn about seminary life, as well as spend time in prayer 
and reflection. 

Your gifts to the Catholic Services Appeal help the Archdiocese of Detroit encourage vocations to the diocesan priesthood 
through the efforts of the Office of Priestly Vocations. Besides discernment weekends, the office offers overnight discern-
ment experiences for high school-aged men, an annual vocations convocation, vocation days for junior high and high school 
students, and outreach to parishes and schools. 

For information about vocations, or other CSA-funded ministries, programs and services, go to www.AOD.org.  

 
 

IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

Walking In New Life 
Please remember in your 
prayers this week the soul of: 

     Mary Helen McMillan 

          

Thank You                                
To all who helped prepare food and 
or served the funeral refreshments 
for the family and friends of 

 

     Mary Helen McMillan 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE IN NEED OF VOLUNTEERS.  
Help with social events, hospitality weekends,                    

etc. needed. 

Contact Jan Jacobs at 455-5910                    
for more information. 

SPIRITUS SANCTUS         
ACADEMY 

OPEN HOUSE                       
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 4       

1:00-4:00pm 

10450 Joy Rd                         
Plymouth, MI.  48170            

734-414-84300 

 
Catholic Central High School  
248-596-3810    
www.catholiccentral.net 

OPEN HOUSE                                                    
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 11                              

12:00-4:00pm  

All 6th,7th, and 8th grade boys and their 
families are cordially invited to attend the 
annual CC Open House.  This special day     

allows you to tour the school, see exhibits, 
meet the students and faculty, and much 

more.  Come experience the Spirit, tradition, 
and difference Catholic  Central High School 

offers. 

This weekend we begin singing a new Gloria          
entitled Holy Name of Jesus Glory to God              
composed by Norah Duncan IV.  Norah was the    
Music Director of the Cathedral of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament in Detroit for over 26 years.  He 
is the second longest serving Roman Catholic        
cathedral musician in the country.  This new Gloria 
uses the new    translation of our Roman Catholic 
Gloria (revised order of the Mass 2010).  Norah’s 
Gloria is dedicated to Monsignor John P. Zenz and 
the parishioners of Holy Name Church,                  
Birmingham, Michigan, in memory of Sister Shirlee 
Hoski. 

The Gloria or as it is sometimes referred to: The 
Great Doxology (hymnus angelicus) is preferably 
sung on Sundays & Holy Days of Obligation.         
Starting out first as a morning hymn of praise in the 
east then later came to the west becoming part of 
the Mass.  The beginning of the text, and we, bear 
witness (and herald) the song of the angels at the 
Nativity (Luke 2:14).   

Norah Duncan IV is Associate Chair and Associate 
Professor of Music at Wayne State University. 
Additionally, he directs the WSU Concert Chorale 
and coordinates many of the choral concerts      
presented by the Department of Music.  
 
Duncan received an undergraduate degree 
(English Literature) from the University of          
Detroit, a Master of Fine Arts degree (Organ      
Performance) from Wayne State University,       
and a Doctor of Musical Arts (Church Music/Organ       
Performance) degree from the University of         
Michigan. 
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FAITH WORKS         

Noél Chabanel, a Jesuit priest at 28, a successful professor 
and humanist in France, had a strong desire to come to the 
Canadian missions but was unable to learn the native lan-
guage and felt useless in the ministry. Even his martyrdom 
came secretly at the hands of an apostate on December 8, 
1649 on the Nottawasaga, 25 miles from Sainte-Marie. 
 René Goupil had to leave the Jesuit novitiate be-
cause of ill health. He studied medicine and offered his ser-
vices to the Jesuit missions in Canada. On his way to Sainte-
Marie, he was martyred while making the sign of the cross 
on a child. The first of the eight martyrs to be killed, he was 
35 years old when he died.. 
 Isaac Jogues came to Huronia in 1636 and supplied 
at mission outposts for three years; he helped to build 
Sainte-Marie (1639) and explored as far west as Sault Sainte-
Marie. Captured by the Mohawks when returning to Sainte-
Marie from Quebec (1642), he was tortured, loosing several 
fingers and being made a slave. He escaped to France, but 
returned the same year as an emissary and missionary to the 
Mohawks. He was martyred at Auriesville, N.Y. at age 39. 
 John de La Lande offered his services as a layman to 
the Jesuits in New France. He accompanied Jogues to the 
Mohawk Mission (1646), was captured with him and tor-
tured. He saw Jogues martyred. On the following day 
(October 19, 1646), he himself was killed at Auriesville, N.Y.  
 Pope Pius XI canonized the whole group of mission-
aries known as the eight North American Martyrs, whose 
feast the Church celebrates on October 19: Fathers Isaac 
Jogues, John de Brébeuf, Gabriel, Lalemant, Charles Garnier, 
Anthony Daniel and Noel Chabanel, along with René Goupil 
and John de La Lande. 
 

 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

http://www.facebook.com/stjohnneumanncanton 

 

With his Apostolic Letter, The Door of Faith,  
Pope Benedict XVI declared that a "Year of 
Faith" to begin on October 11, 2012 and con-
clude on November 24, 2013. October 
11, 2012, the first day of the Year of Faith, is 
the fiftieth anniversary of the opening of the 

Second Vatican Council. . . (Vatican II) and also the twenti-
eth anniversary of the Catechism of the Catholic Church. 
During the Year of Faith, we are asked to study and reflect 
on the documents of Vatican 2 and the catechism so that 
we might deepen our knowledge of the faith. 
 The Year of Faith is an opportunity for Catholics to 
experience a conversion – to turn to Jesus and enter into a 
deeper relationship with him. The “door of faith” is opened 
at one’s baptism, but during this year Catholics are called 
to open it again, walk through it and rediscover and renew 
their relationship with Christ and his Church. 
 The United States Council of Catholic Bishops’ 
website, www.usccb.org, has a whole section established 
for the year of Faith. One of the sections recalls American 
Saints for each month of the year. The following are fea-
tured in October. 
 

Martyrs of North America 
John de Brébeuf, ordained at 33, was the first Jesuit mis-
sionary in Huronia (1626) and a master of the Indian lan-
guage. He worked throughout all the district, founded 
mission outposts converted thousands to the faith. He 
inspired many Jesuits to volunteer for the missions of 
New France. Massive in body, strong yet gentle in charac-
ter, his visions of the cross and of his future martyrdom 
were fulfilled when he was tortured for hours after being 
captured March 16, 1649. He was martyred at Sainte 
Ignace, six miles from Sainte Marie at the age of 56 
 Gabriel Lalemant, a Jesuit at 19 and ordained at 
27, was a scholar, professor and a college administrator. 
After seven months, he was able to speak the native lan-
guage. For one month he was assistant to Brébeuf and 
then his companion in martyrdom for 17 long hours.  
 Anthony Daniel, ordained a priest at 29, was a 
missionary near Bias-d'or Lakes (1632); he founded the 
first boys' college in North America (Quebec 1635) and 
laboured in Huronia for 12 years. On July 4, he just fin-
ished Mass when the mission was attacked. His martyred 
body was thrown in the flames of the burning Church at 
Mount St. Louis. He was 48 when he died. 
 Charles Garnier, was a Jesuit missionary in 
Huronia at age of 31. For 13 years he was pastor and mis-
sionary to the Hurons and Petuns. Gentle, innocent, fear-
less, a person of faith, he drew converts to the faith. 
Even when the mission of Etharita was attacked and he 
himself wounded, he continued to baptize neophytes 
and to assist a wounded Huron. In this act he died at the 
age of 44. 

 



Religious Formation  

THIS WEEK 

Sixth Week of Class 

Confirmation Prep: 

Fall Fiesta:                       
Monday, 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

NEXT WEEK 

No class due to Voting 
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dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

CELEBRATING ALL SAINTS DAY! 

 Last Sunday, October 21, 2012, Pope 
Benedict XVI canonized seven new saints.  
Two of those saints are especially important 
to us because they served God and his      
people in North America and Hawaii. 

 St. Kateri Tekakwitha was born 
about forty miles west of what is now       
Albany, NY.  She was the daughter of an   
Algonquin Catholic woman who was         
captured and given in marriage to a Mohawk 
chief who was not Catholic.  During a      
smallpox epidemic that struck when Kateri 
was just a toddler, she not only lost her     
parents and a younger brother but also     
contracted the disease and was disfigured 
and partially blinded by it. 

 Kateri was adopted and raised by an 
uncle and the women of her community.  
Throughout her growing up, Kateri was     
impressed by the Jesuits who lived among 
her people but she did not request religious 
instruction, fearing her uncle’s angry         
reaction.  But at the age of 18, she gathered 
the courage to request instruction and was 
baptized a year later on Easter. 

 After her baptism Kateri                  
experienced harsh treatment from her uncle 
who was very opposed to her becoming 
Catholic.  With advice from one of the Jesuits 
she fled, walking nearly 200 mile to a     
Catholic Native American village at Sault St. 
Louis, near Montreal Canada.  There she   
received spiritual direction from a priest and 
an older Iroquois woman and continued to 
grow in holiness.   Kateri gave herself to 
prayer and helping others.  She also          
practiced fasting offering the sacrifice       
involved for the conversion of her people. 

 

 St. Marianne Cope was born in 
Germany but when she was 2 years old 
her family moved to the United States 
and settled in Utica, NY.  She grew up in 
an American working class family.  To 
help support her family she left school 
after the 8th grade and worked in a      
factory for nine years.  Then she joined 
the Sisters of St. Francis in Syracuse, NY. 

 In 1883 King Kalakaua of Hawaii 
asked for her help in caring for lepers of 
his kingdom.  St. Marianne responded to 
this call and with the help of other      
sisters she built a hospital for the lepers 
and eventually a school for girls.  Later in 
her life St. Marianne was asked by Father 
Damien, who himself had contracted 
leprosy, to help him with his mission to 
people with leprosy on the island of    
Molokai.  St. Marianne worked to the 
end of her life helping people with      
leprosy but never contracted the        
disease.  This is considered a miracle. 

The above comments are provided 
through Pflaum Gospel Weeklies. 

 

This week we celebrate the feast of All 
Saints.  On November 1st (Thursday) we 
celebrate all the saints that are in 
heaven.  These people have led such 
Gospel-driven lives that they are united 
with God.  On this Thursday we          
celebrate the canonized saints, like      
St. Kateri Tekakwitha and St. Marianne 
Cope; but also the millions of other holy 
people through the ages who have 
obeyed the Commandments, lived the 
Beatitudes, loved God, and loved their 
neighbors. 
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

  

Greetings and Salutations, 

Today is October 28th and according to 

the calendar it is National World Youth 

Sunday, and Priesthood Sunday.  Let us 

be joyful    and pray for our amazing 

Youth and our           wonderful Pastor 

Fr. Ron for his gift of        Ministry. 

Gospel Reflection…Bartimaeus was a         

persistent man.  He persevered although      

he was told he was not worthy to be 

near     Jesus, let alone be touched by 

him.  But his cry to Jesus was more than 

persistence or perseverance.  It was a 

cry of faith and       belief that he could 

be made whole.  This    passage reminds 

us to be  dependent on   God and that 

we will not be left to fend for ourselves.  

Name a time in your life when   you tried 

to fix things singlehandedly       without 

praying for support or guidance.  

Just a reminder…Monday, October 29th 

is   our Confirmation Fun Night.  The 

evening    begins at 7:30p.m. And will 

conclude at 9:00p.m.  Parents and stu-

dents please        remember due to this 

event evening there    will be no 8th 

grade class sessions on          October 

29th or October 30th.  Also, we      would 

like to remind all families that there     

will be no class sessions for Preschool 

thru 8th grade on Monday,  November 5th 

and Tuesday November 6th due to the 

upcoming Presidential Election.  

Thanks for listening.  Have a great week    

everyone and have a safe and                 

HAPPY    HALLOWEEN! 

 

 

Peace and Prayers, 

Sabrina Queen 

 

GRIEF SUPPORT                
PRESENTATION 

Getting Thru the Holidays 

Saturday, November 3rd at 10:00am             

Help for anyone that has experienced a        
recent loss 

For more information or to register for the 
presentation contact Cindy Pronze at            

734-416-9914 or Dee O’Flynn                               
at 734-453-0829 

Right to Life-Lifespan Christmas Cards will be on 
sale the weekends of November 3/4 and                    

November 10/11 in the Gathering Area. 

 

 

 

 

2012 Entertainment Books will also be available 

EVENING BOOK CLUB 

Our next meeting is on                                        
Wednesday, November 14th                 

at 7:30pm 

We will be discussing                          
“The Art of Hearing Heartbeats”       

by Jan-Phillip Sendker 

THE SALVATION ARMY 

Your local Salvation Army has been serving 
more people within the community.  Due to 

that, there is a need for more dry and canned 
goods for the families. 

As of October 1st the bag amount has 
changed from 3 to 2 bags per family. 

The bins for food donations along with a     
current wish list are located near the kitchen.  

Thank you for your generosity!  
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What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to talk about 
your loss, to  express your grief, ask questions, and support 
through your grieving  process. It is for people who have lost 
someone  in their lives.  All are  welcome regardless of church  
affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please 
call Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   
please call Regina Adams for an appointment          
at  313-268-6951.         

Faith UNwrapped has finally returned to St. John Neumann, and it most certainly has received a warm 
welcome, especially from the teenagers! This week, we started to learn about the Vatican II, its purpose, 
and why it is important to us as Catholics. It was so amazing to see all the families interact during the meal 
lesson, with the bishops’ miters. During the majority of the high school and 8th grade breakout session, we 
answered trivia questions. Everyone had a fantastic time, and I’m looking forward to the next Faith         
UNwrapped! 

 If you are in high school and have still not joined us for youth group, please meet with us! We’d 
love to see your beautiful faces there! There is NO youth group on October 31st (due to Halloween), but 
seriously. Please come: all are welcome! 

God bless, 

Hannah Urbaczewski, 11th grade 

 

This weekend is our annual Fall Retreat.  We are so excited to switch it up a bit and attend Fall Retreat 
at Subiaco Retreat House.  Please pray that the young people attending are moved by the Spirit to 
grow in their relationship with our God who loves them. 

 

For the first time this year, SJN Youth  will be attending the March for Life in Washington DC.  We have 
a limited amount of space, so if you are interested please contact Mary at                                             
mwilkerson@stjohnneumann.us.  The dates for the trip are January 24th-26th. 

Have a great week! 

 

YOUNG AT HEART 

The next meeting of the Young at Heart 
will be Thursday, November 8th                 

at 12:30pm.  Members will be celebrating 
the Thanksgiving Day holiday.                           

Remember to bring your potluck item. 

Board of directors meeting will be            
Friday, November 2nd at 10:00am in the 

Parish Library. 
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All Saints Soccer Success! 
 
We are so proud of our boys soccer team!  The 
whole school joined together to send our team 
off in prayer the morning of the big game, and a 
busload of people went to cheer on the team as 

All Saints Catholic School's 8th Grade soccer team finished a 
great season with a final record of 10-1.  They won the Division 
Championship and came in 2nd place in the CYO League.  The 
team had their CYO League championship game on October 
16th and lost to Everest Academy.  Going into the final game,        
opponents had only scored two goals against the All Saints 
team all season!  Eric Budd, an 8th grader who plays forward 
remarked, "The team exceeded my expectations for the 
year.  We worked hard together.  We won with all fifteen 
guys, not just one or two."  The All Saints team was coached 
by Reed Posh, father of 8th grader Drew Posh.  Mr. Posh has 
been a volunteer coach at All Saints for the past fifteen years, 
including three years with this incredible group of boys!  Mr. 
Posh started the first sports program at All Saints back in 
1998.  According to Drew Posh, "We improved through the 
whole season and all fifteen us helped each other get to the 
finals."  Both Eric and Drew plan to play soccer in high school 
next year.  Congrats on a great season! 
 
Our Rosary Drive Continues 
 
Every year, we have a Catholic identity focus, and our theme 
for this school year is “Growing in Faith.”  We continue to help 
students grow their faith and we want to reach out to you, 
our parish partner, to build a community of faith with us.   It 
has become a tradition at our school to pray the Rosary with a 
volunteer mom leading a group of students with a set of        
Rosaries that goes from class to class.  This year, we would 
like each student in the school to have one!  If you have an 
extra Rosary or two at home, please deposit any donations to 
the box in the back of church or drop them off at All Saints 
Catholic School (48735 Warren Rd. in Canton). If you drop 
them off in the box in the back of church, please label your 
Rosaries with your name and address so the children can pray 
for you and send you a thank you card. If you would like to 
drop off the Rosaries at All Saints, we would be happy to 
show you around our school! We are collecting Rosaries 
through the end of October. Thanks so much for your help as 
we teach the next generation about our Catholic faith! 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, October 29  Tuesday, October 30 
Ephesians 4:32-5:8  Ephesians 5:21-33 
Luke 13:10-17   Luke 13:18-21 
Wednesday, October 31  Thursday, November 1 
Ephesians  6:1-9   All Saints 
Luke 13:22-30   Revelation 7:2-4,9-14 
    John 3:1-3 
    Matthew 5: 1-12a 
Friday, November 2  Saturday, November 3 
All Souls 
Wisdom 3:1-9   Philippians 1:18b-
26Romans 5:5-11    Luke 14:1,7-11 
John 6:37-40 
Sunday, November 4, 2012   
Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                  

Deuteronomy 6:2-6;Hebrews 7:23-28;Mark 12:28b-34

Monday, October 29, 9:00 a.m. 

Robert Lewandowski (Marion Rytlewski)   

Shirley Morehead (Family) 

Int. Sumar & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, October 30,  9:00 a.m. 

Judy Krisniski (Friends) 

Special Intention 

Wednesday, October 31, 9:00 a.m. 

Josephine Kanclerz (Family) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Thursday, November 1, 9:00 a.m.   

Stella Jaros (Jaros Family) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Emily Sobczak (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

Fr. Edward Sobczak (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

Thursday, November I, 7:00pm 

Krystyna Bagadzinska (Family) 

Ryszard Bagadzinski (Family) 

Maria Plewicka (Family) 

Wladyslawa & Czeslaw Puchacz (Family) 

Eugenia Spieszny (Family) 

Balbina & Jan Wilk (Family) 

Friday, November 2, 9:00 a.m. 

Virgina Baginski (Henry Baginski) 

Sonia Cardonia (Family) 

Anthony Gerbasi (Family) 

Ann & Matt Najmowicz (Family) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

All Souls (Mabutol Family) 

Saturday, November 3, 4:30 p.m. 

William Daly –4th Anniv (Family) 

Dec’d Mbrs of the Bonnett Family (Family) 

Dec’d Mbrs of the Zatkovich Family (Family) 

Jeff Hopkins (Family) 

Int Don & Carol Jaros –50th Wedding Anniv. 

Special Intention 

Sunday, November 4, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Int Fran Dawson (Brenda Guenther) 

Int Helen Zorn (Brenda Guenther) 

10:30 a.m. 

Frank Bellino (Mary Bellino) 

Florian and Mary Emrich (Family) 

Rocco, Michael, & Rosa Mininni (Mary Bellino) 

Maria & Angela Perri (Domenica Perri & Family) 

Harold Villerot (Mike Cartier & Family) 

12:30 p.m. 

Edgar Alarcon (Family) 

Victoria Alarcon (Family) 

Julia Cedeno (Family) 

Sunday, October 28 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 

Monday, October29 

9:00am  Liturgy 

4:30pm  Religious Education 
6:10pm  Religious Education 

6:30 pm   Square Dance 

Tuesday, October 30 

9:00am  Liturgy  

4:30pm  Religious Education 

6:10pm  Religious Education 

Wednesday, October 31 

9:00am  Liturgy  

10:00 am  Bible Study 
10:00am  Book discussion 

6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 

7:00am  Faith Inquiry 

7:00 pm   OA 

7:00 pm   FA 

8:00 pm  AA 

Thursday, November 1 

ALL SAINTS 

9:00am  Liturgy 
10:00 am  Women’s Bible Study 

7:00pm  Liturgy 

7:30 pm  Women’s  AA 

Friday, November 2 

ALL SOULS 

8:15am  Stations 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, November 3 

4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, November 4 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 

        Contd. 

Sunday, November 4, 2012—12:30pm (contd.) 

Galo Cevallos (Family) 

Miguel Macias (Family) 

Int. of Katie Morasso (Family) 

5:30 p.m. 

SJN Parish Family 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 

 
October 29 Helen Dymkowski (1991) 
  Leonard De Jack (1995) 
  Shirley Morehead (2004) 
  Peter Radowick (2010) 
      
October 30 Stanley T. Drewniak (1980) 
  Helen Marie Wright(1997) 
   
October 31 Gerald shankie (2000) 
  Josephine Kanclerz (2008) 
      
                                            
November 1 Mary blanck (1996) 
  Dr. Roberto Colon-Cuevas (2010) 
     
November 2 Shirley Kondor (1999) 
  Fred Holland (2001) 
  Harvey Morey (2006) 
    
November 3 Victor Korycki (1996) 
  Richard Michalik (2011) 
     
November 4  Clara L. Chaivre (1981) 
  Steven Gervch (1986) 
  Catherine Fitzgerald (1991) 
  Loreto Scappaticci (1995) 
  Paula Bosse (1996) 
   
     

   
     
     

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Kevin Campbell 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Anthony Mac 
Catherine McKeever 
Lisa McMaster 
Mary Meshinski 
Norm Mientkiewicz   

Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
John Neault 
Justin Paffenroth 
Carol Perrault 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
iNicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Charlotte Zub 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

SN Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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Overeater’s Anonymous                               
Open Meeting 

 

 

OVEREATER’S ANONYMOUS is a fellowship of individuals 
who, through shared experience, strength, and hope, are    

recovering from compulsive overeating. 

There are no dues or fees for members;  we are                          
self-supporting through our own contributions.  Our pri-

mary purpose is to abstain from compulsive overeating and 
to carry this message of recovery to those who still suffer.  

The         Overeater’s Anonymous Open meeting will be held 
every Wednesday at 7:30pm 

If you have any questions you may contact                               
Mary @734-634-7154 or Tracie @ 734-718-5575.  

Meijer's Rewards 

If you have a Meijer Credit Card or Meijer Rewards Card, link it to Saint Vincent DePaul 
at St. John Neumann, Canton, MI and Meijer will donate money to our conference: 

• 1% of all Meijer purchases (gas and convenience store included) made by a linked 

Meijer Credit Card 

½% of all purchases made by cash or PIN-based debit card with a linked Meijer Rewards 

Card 

 
Meijer SCRIP Cards cannot be used to pay for your cash purchase or pay on your 

Meijer Credit Card balance. 
Apply for a Meijer Credit Card or Meijer 1 Card in any Meijer store or join online at Mei-

jer.com/rewards. 

To update an existing Meijer 1 or Meijer Credit Card: 

• Call Meijer Customer Service (800) 962-7011 

Press 3 for the Rewards Department and tell the representative you would like to link 

your Meijer Card to Saint Vincent DePaul. 

Make sure if you have both cards, you link both to SVdP. Have relatives link their cards 

to yours when they join so you will grow your reward dollars faster. 

www.meijer.com/rewards 

Meijer's Rewards Coordinator:                 SVdP  Meijer Code:676502 

Daniel Faoro 
 

Baptisms                                                                                  
October 21, 20112 

N`ina Jessely Figueroa                                                    
Daughter of Sergis  and Ana  Figueroa 

Annabella Lulu Lizear                                                       
Daughter of  Ronnie and Clarice (Morrow) Lizear 

Vivian Clarke Rychlicki                                                   
Daughter of Joshua and Maureen (Clarke) Rychlicki 

Vanessa Elizabeth Vail                                                    
Daughter of Chris and Tiffany (Hurley) Vail 

Quinton Michael Williaams                                                       
Son of Jeffrey Williams and Dana Maycock 

 


